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Betty Lawyer 

How do you like all this rain? It sure cuts down on our water bill but has 
really hurt the attendance on our class and dances. We still have our 
faithful members who come out and brave the rain. Last Friday night 
was an example of that. It just poured down around 6 pm and we won-
dered if we would have anyone come. It was too late to call it off and I 
am so glad we didn't. Our caller was Ken Bower and Howard was our 
Cuer. Ken has had some voice problems but what a great dance he 
called for us. It seemed like everyone there was there to have a good 
time and they did. We had 3 squares plus. The food was great and I 
don't know how to explain it but love was in the air. What a great bunch 
of dancers. When the dance was over we had so much new help. It was 
like a bunch of bee's working to get the hall cleaned up. Thank you so 
much for those of you who came and made it so much fun. 
 
Our 4th Sunday Class Dance was on February 26th. In spite of the rain 
Pat Carnathan called to 9 squares.  We also had our first “experienced 
clothing” sale for this year.  It was a success and our dancers are going 
to be coming to dances in their new outfits.  Mark your calendars for our 
next 4th Sunday Dance on March 26th and join the fun.           
 
Our last Membership Meeting on February 13th was held at Nikkos' at 
9295 Magnolia Ave. The next meeting will be at the same place. It was a 
very good meeting and well attended. We discussed a lot of important 
issues for our club. We have been starting to eat at 5:30 and the meet-
ing begins at 6:15 if everyone has finished eating. It seems the members 
like to get out earlier. One thing we did discuss was that if you are a still 
dancing over the age of 80, CCHA will send you a certificate. Be sure 
and let us know if you would like to have the certificate.  Hope we see 
you at the March 13th meeting 
 
Thanks to Yvonne Mitchell who helps plan trips at Goeske Center. She is 
bringing us fliers to Cowtown. Be sure to watch for them. There is a bus 
trip to San Manual Casino on March 29th for $20.00. At the end of May 
the bus would take us to see Annie get your Gun with dinner included. 
More about it later just keep it in mind. 
 
Try to keep dry and don't let a little rain keep you from having fun dancing. 
         Dan and Betty 

 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-



Carolyn Griswould 

Hey everybody, 

    February was a very wet month. There are a lot 
more dirty cars and weeds, but we needed the rain. 

    With all the colds and coughs going around, I'm 
glad it didn't get too many of us. I myself had a minor 
touch of the flu. 

 I sent cards out to: Susan and Gene Stauffer, and 
Barb Belding. Hope they are fully recovered. 

Scheduled surgery for next month is Betsy Hurt on 
her shoulder. Keep her in your prayers. 

    Kathi Woods was at the class on Wednesday. It 
was so nice to see her back in the hall.   

    Keep yourselves protected and healthy. 

 

See ya, 
      Carolyn Griswould 

2 - 4:30 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:00-10:00 

Squares 8—10:30 

$5.00 

4th Sunday Class 
Dance 

Mar 26 Darren Gallina 

Class started in September 
Cowtown Square Dance Center 

 

Experienced Clothing Sale 

Support O
ur  

Class Members!! 

Mar 3 

Mar 17 
 

February’s 4th Sunday Class Dance, Caller 
Pat Carnathan 



Bruce & Lois Roberts 

    Well here it is March already, are you enjoying the 
beautiful green hills? And we should be seeing lots of 
spring flowers. I guess we are all looking forward to 
nicer weather.  

    The class is doing very well, even though we lost 
many of our class people for various reasons. We are 
blessed to have such wonderful angels who are so 
faithful. Thank you all so much!   

    Remember the 4th Sunday dances; we still have 
March, April & May. These are always a lot of fun. 
Hope to see you in a square soon. 

 
        Bruce and Lois 

Gene Stauffer 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to those that contacted me with updates 
to the membership list. We must have sorted out all 
my typos as there were only a few corrections to be 
made. I will publish an updated list after the March 
meeting so I can have any further updates included. 
  
We continue as a strong club with 78 subscribing 
members plus 11 Honorary and Other Members. 
  
Thank you, 
        Gene 

Need volunteers to plan social activities for Cowtown 
Can you Help? 

Contact Betty if you have great social ideas to add to 
the Club’s fun. 

OPEN 

Volunteer(s) needed 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:45 

? 

Ted Scofield Mar 3 

Vanessa Reynolds Mar 5 

Michele Campbell Mar 6 

Margie Hart Mar 14 

Priscilla Hampton Mar 22 

Sherry Vitzelio Mar 24 

Carol Higgins Mar 29 

Mar 12 


